
 
  

 

 
 
            28th May 2020 
Face to face provision for Year 12 Students from 15th June 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I hope you and your families remain healthy and safe during these unprecedented times. I would like to offer my 
gratitude on behalf of the school, in continuing to support our students with their learning from home. I do value your 
communication and understanding as we move forward. 
 
In line with government guidance we have made plans to accommodate Year 12 students, whilst continuing to offer 
provision for students of key workers and those students that are vulnerable. The phased re-opening will take place on 
Monday 15th June whereby Year 12 students will have access to face to face learning. We will continue to follow closely, 
government guidance and will respond accordingly.  
 
In preparation for the phased re-opening, the school has taken several measures to provide a safe environment for 
staff and students, whilst reducing risks. A full risk assessment has been conducted across the site to allow the school 
to function safely in such circumstances. Increased signage will be in place around the school to support maintaining 
social distance, washing hands regularly and moving safely around the school building. A one-way system has been put 
in place to allow safe movement and avoid contact with others and all classrooms have been designed to adhere to 
social distancing guidance by accommodating significantly reduced numbers. Students will have an allocated desk to 
avoid ‘hot seating’ and the 2 metre distance will be enforced at all times. Additional hand sanitiser, along with 
antibacterial wipes, will be available in each classroom. Movement has also been minimised through a revised timetable 
and reduced school day which has been staggered to start and end at different times for Year 10, Year 12 students and 
students of those who are key workers.  
 
In order to provide the opportunity for Year 12 students to receive some face to face contact, in line with government 
guidance, we have devised a timetable which allows Year 12 students to have contact with their teachers during a 
morning session. In order to meet social distancing guidance, the day will start at 9.30a.m. and finish at 12:30p.m.  to 
avoid Year 10 and key worker provision. The afternoon session will consist of home learning, independent study and 
work based on feedback received from teaching staff. Students need to enter through Reception and make their way 
directly to allocated classes. 
  
Students will not be asked to attend away schools, delivery via Zoom or Teams will be facilitated from the home school 
as a remote learning opportunity. All communications will be continued by the class teacher.  
 
The Year 12 timetable consists of: 
 

Day (09:30 – 12:30) Subject  Room 

Monday  Chemistry  S103 

Tuesday  Psychology 
Art 

S104 
L106/L105 

Wednesday Physics 
Sport 

S103 
S101 

Thursday  Business 01/02 

Friday  Psychology  
Sport 

S104 
S101 

  
 
 



 
  

 

 
In order to maintain social distancing, there will be no timetabled break times, students will have comfort breaks 
individually as necessary. There will be no catering facilities available on site. All students will be expected to wear 
professional dress and tie in line with Central Sixth uniform policy. 
 
We ask that you monitor the health of your child closely (particularly their temperature) and do not send them into 
school if you have any concerns about their health. At home it is important that anyone in contact with your child 
adheres to government advice to protect the school community. It is the responsibility of the child to ensure they follow 
the guidelines whilst in school and do not endanger others to ensure the safety of everyone.  Please note that any 
individual who presents a risk will be asked to leave and return to distance learning for the remainder of the academic 
year.   
 
I would appreciate your support in reiterating the need to maintain social distancing, washing hands regularly and 
adhering to our expectations in order to keep everyone safe. I will, of course provide further updates via the website 
as we receive further guidance from the government. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact myself through email (wmorgan@moseleypark.org)  or Mr 

Fitzgerald (afitzgerald@moseleypark.org) 
 
Thank you for your continued support.    
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
 

Mrs Holloway    Mr W Morgan  
Executive Headteacher   Deputy Headteacher  
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